
Hooksett Cemetery Commission 

May 15, 2007 

Hooksett Library 

 

Present:  Wallace Emerson-Chair, Tina Paquette, and Joanne Burwell. 

 

Past Trustee:  Gini Robb 

 

The Trustee discussed the condition of the cedar fence at Head’s Cemetery located on 

Pleasant Street in Hooksett.  The current fence has been in place for approximately 13-16 

years.  Portions of the fence fell down this spring partially due to heavy and constant 

rains.  Also, portions of the fence have rotted in the ground and could no longer support 

the structure of the fence. 

 

Wally, Joanne and Tina discussed obtaining quotes from at three companies and twp 

different types of fences.  It was decided that cedar post and PVC would be looked into. 

 

We looked into getting bids from two local companies in town and two companies from 

out of town.  A lot of information was gathered such as fence style, material, warranty 

long and short term.  It was noted that we should have the same information from each 

company on each style of fence so that we could make an equal comparison.  Therefore, a 

little more information needs to be obtained before a decision is made. 

 

We should have more information by the week of May 21
st
.  Tina will contact the Town 

Council to see how soon the Cemetery Commission can be put on the agenda. 

 

The Commission discussed possibilities of where the funds could come from and will 

discuss this with the Town Council as well. 

 

Joanne inquired about perpetual care for the plants that are annually placed at four 

gravesites.  Tina said she would provide those names and show her where they are 

located. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tina M. Paquette 

Cemetery Trustee  


